
 
 

Friday, April 2, 2021, 4:30 p.m. 
 
With all three council members present, Jon Lykins, Council President, declared a quorum and called the special meeting 
to order. Other officers present were Dennis Richardson, Council Vice President, and Jo Temple, Council Member. 
 
Mary Richardson had provided confirmation that the Rushville Reporter and Connersville News Examiner had been 
properly notified of the special meeting.  A notice was also posted on the town’s bulletin board. The public was invited to 
attend the meeting. 
 
The Council discussed the Engineer’s increase in the sidewalk right of way budget which is much higher than originally 
presented. Since the Town does not have the additional funds and INDOT does not have funds to add to the project, the 
Council considered the Engineer’s recommend changes to the sidewalk project.  
 

A motion was made by Dennis Richardson and seconded by Jo Temple to delete seven parcels from the sidewalk budget. 

The sidewalks for three properties north of Murphy Street and two properties south of Maple Street were deleted from the 

project. The deletion of two more properties will be determined later. Approval was unanimous.  

 

A motion was made by Dennis Richardson and seconded by Jo Temple to approve the revised right of way budget and 

construction budget based on the reduced parcels. Approval was unanimous. 

 

Mary said she talked to the INDOT Project Manager, Mark Blake, about reducing the project. She will obtain final 

confirmation from him.  

 

A motion was made by Jo Temple nd seconded by Jon Lykins to adjourn the meeting. Approval was unanimous. 

 
 
 
 
Mary M. Richardson 
Clerk-Treasurer 


